
arrangements to improve the broader range of peacekeeping activities. However, one new

mechanism was imperative to f111 the void at the operational level -- a permanent, operational-level

rapid reaction headquarters .23 A 'vanguard' concept was also highlighted as "the most crucial

innovation in the UN's peace support operations over the next few yearS. "2 It would "link the

operational level headquarters with tactical elements provided by Member States to the Secretary-

General through the standby arrangements SyStem.,,25 The Canadian study reaffirmed "broad

support for the general directions of the Secretary-General and the UN Secretariat in building its

peace operations capability for the future." 26 Recommendations were refined to appeal to a broad

range of supportive member states. This would be an inclusive, co-operative building process with

the objective of developing a unity of both purpose and effort. Charter reform would be

unnecessary, nor would there be additional expenses for the organisation. lI many respects, it was a

compelling case for pragmatic, realisable change within the short to medium term. A UN Standing

Emergency Capability was overvîewed as a long-term option worthy of further exploration should

the political landscape evolve and available arrangements prove inadequate.
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